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NOTE 

From: Austrian delegation 

To: Working Party on Frontiers/Mixed Committee 

(EU-Iceland/Liechtenstein/Norway/Switerland) 

No. prev. doc.: 8398/20 

Subject: Lifting of the temporary reintroduction of border controls at the Austria 
border in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2016/399 on a Union Code on 
the rules governing the movement of persons across borders (Schengen 
Borders Code) 

  

Delegations will find attached a copy of a letter received by the General Secretariat of the Council 

on 5 June 2020 regarding the lifting of the temporary reintroduction of border controls by Austria at 

the border with Germany, Switzerland Liechtenstein, Slovakia and Czechia on 4 June 2020. 

As regards Italy, based on the notification of 27 May 2020, the prolongation expires on 15 June 

2020. 
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COURTESY TRANSLATION 

Internal border controls: Developments related to "2019 new coronavirus” 

 

Dear Vice-President of the Commission! 

Dear Commissioner! 

Dear President of the European Parliament! 

Dear Secretary-General of the Council!  

Ladies and gentlemen! 

 

 

 

In the letter dated May 27th 2020 I informed you about the extension of border controls at the 

Austrian border with Germany, Italy, Liechtenstein, Switzerland, the Slovak Republic and the 

Czech Republic, up to and including June 15th 2020 due to the situation in connection with the 

SARS-CoV-2 virus. 

 

The Austrian federal government continues to permanently monitor and evaluate the dynamic 

developments related to the SARS-Cov-2 virus, within the country and abroad.  

 

Austria is continuing to show a positive trend. Positive developments can also be observed in our 

neigbouring countries Germany, Liechtenstein, Switzerland, the Slovak Republic, the Czech 

Republic, Hungary and Slovenia. The current epidemiological situation in these neighbouring 

countries therefore enables Austria to lift the reintroduced internal border controls to Germany, 

Liechtenstein, Switzerland, the Slovak Republic and the Czech Republic as from June 4th 2020. 

Persons entering Austria from Switzerland, Liechtenstein, Germany, the Czech Republic, the 

Slovak Republic, Hungary or Slovenia who are permanent or habitual residents in one of these 

countries are no longer subject to health-related measures. The current measures continue to 

apply to all other persons. 

 

Border controls with Hungary and Slovenia, which were introduced due to the migration and 

security situation, will remain unchanged until November 11th 2020. 

 

In this regard, I would like to inform you that from June 4th 2020, Austria will no longer carry out 

border controls at the border with Germany, Liechtenstein, Switzerland, the Slovak Republic and 

the Czech Republic. 
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